CANNONDESIGN

January 30, 2017

Ms. Sigrid Coons

Associate School Business Management
Office of Facilities Planning

New York State Education Department
Albany, New York 12234

Re:

Addison Central School District
Lead Testing in School Drinking Water
CannonDesign Project No.: 3899.00

Dear Ms. Coons:

Please accept this correspondence identifying the intended remediation plan the District has in place to address
elevated lead levels found in fixtures at the Middle/High Schoo! Complex following testing as required by SUBPART
67-4: Lead Testing in School Drinking Water. Testing has identified five- (5} fixtures within the complex that tested
above the 15ppb threshold. The District action plan for remediation is as follows:

1.

ok wh

The District immediately posted signage at each of the fixtures as being non-potable following receipt of
the testing results.

Replacement fixtures have been ordered.

Replacement of the fixtures once the fixtures have amived.

Retesting of each fixture will take place to verify lead levels.

Should the lead levels come back under the 15ppb, no further action will be taken.

Should the lead levels return above the 15ppb, additional piping upstream from the fixture will be removed
and subsequent testing performed in order to verify compliance with SUBPART 67-4 levels,

This office will provide an update after the above remediation steps have been taken.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns or if we could be of any assistance.

Sincerely,

Cec:

Wiliam K
Vice President

S rafos, AIA, NCARB, LEED-AP, GCCA

Joseph DioGuardifACSD
Kenneth Forreste/ACSD
James Smith/ACSD
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